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Salt Lake City issues Tax and Revenue Anticipation Notes each year to assist 
with cash flow needs of the General Fund. Property taxes, one of the City's 
major sources of revenue, are primarily received in December. The City 
normally borrows funds for General Fund operations in anticipation of 
receiving property taxes. The federal government restricts the amount of 
borrowing (at the lower tax-exempt rates) to actual needs as determined by a 
formula. Based on the formula, the City Treasurer is proposing to issue $20 
million for fiscal year 2006-07. The sale of the notes is scheduled for June 
15. The closing and receipt of funds is scheduled to take place in July 2006. 
The notes mature and will be repaid on June 29, 2007. 

MATTERS AT ISSUF~OTENTIAL QUESTIONS FOR ADMINISTRATION: 

By issuing Tax and Revenue Anticipation Notes, the City can typically earn a 
significant amount of additional interest income. However, the overall 
interest rate environment during the period that the notes are outstanding is 
a key factor in determining the effectiveness of the borrowing. 

The notes will be sold using the competitive method of sale, whereby the 
notes are awarded to the firm offering the lowest interest rate bid. Bids are 
scheduled to be opened on June 15, 2006. That evening, the Administration 
will ask the Council to authorize the award of the sale of the notes to the 
lowest bidder. The City Treasurer will provide the Council with a summary of 
the results of the sale including the number of bids received and the net 
effective interest rate of the low bid. 

The Mayor's proposed budget includes $1,062,500 of interest expense for the 
Tax Notes, which assumed that the City would borrow several million more 
than $20,000,000. Since the City Treasurer is recommending borrowing 
$20,000,000, interest expense will be approximately $850,000. With the 
lower amount of tax notes to invest, forecasted interest income should also be 
reduced, probably by a similar amount as the reduction of interest expense. 
The exact amount to be budgeted for interest expense will not be known until 
the notes are sold on June  15, 2006. Council staff can include these 
adjustments on your budget motion sheets for your formal consideration 
when adopting the annual budget. 
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